
The maturity of an organisation’s high-hazard safety leadership can be compared against 

the criteria in the table below. This table was produced by Martin Anderson,  informed by the 

Safety Culture Maturity Model (Offshore Technology Report 2000/049).  

Safety 
Leadership 

Maturity 
 

Description of high-hazard safety leadership 

Unacceptable 

Board show no or limited high-hazard safety leadership. Any leadership is focused on 
conventional health and safety risks. Low confidence that the organisation can or will 
proactively address high-hazard leadership. Likely to have been significant incidents and near 
misses and evidence of inadequate standards for controlling high-hazards. Improvement 
action should focus on deficiencies in key risk control systems and technical standards. 
Unlikely that action at this stage on high-hazard leadership will deliver improvement in high-
hazard risk control.  

Very poor 

Board beginning to demonstrate some understanding of the importance of high-hazard 
leadership, but there are likely to be significant gaps on key principles such as Board 
competence, understanding risk profile and major hazard performance information. Standards 
of high-hazard control on site are variable. Action required addressing specific shortcomings 
in on-site control and key leadership failings.   

Poor 

Board defines high-hazard safety in terms of technical and procedural terms without 
recognition of the importance of high-hazard leadership. Board operates at a distance. 
Frontline managers & staff do not receive sufficient Board attention. Standards of risk control 
on site may be generally adequate, but at risk unless the Board address leadership. Likely to 
be evidence of near misses. Action required to develop their understanding of high-hazard 
leadership.    

Emerging 

Organisation want high standards of high-hazard leadership but there are gaps and further 
work required to develop arrangements. The Board receives and routinely reviews a suite of 
leading and lagging KPIs covering high-hazard risks within their operations. The organisation 
shows desire to improve but no clear plans. Generally good standards of high-hazard risk 
control on site but potentially at risk due to complacency and unclear direction. Action should 
focus on addressing the leadership issue(s) which appears most relevant to address 
concerns.  

Good 

The Board demonstrates commitment to high-hazard leadership in line with the principles and 
puts significant effort into continuous improvement in high-hazard control. Relevant Board 
members and senior managers are sufficiently competent in understanding high-hazard risk 
management and have undertaken appropriate training on the subject.  The Board receives 
and routinely reviews a suite of leading and lagging KPIs covering MH risks within their 
operations. Managers & frontline staff recognise the wide range of factors that cause loss of 
control and high-hazard incidents. Evidence that the Board & staff are co-operating in 
reducing high-hazard risks. No significant incidents or loss of control for some time. 

 
 

Exemplary 

Clear evidence that high-hazard leadership principles are a core company value and fully 
embedded in the organisation. Relevant Board members and senior managers are sufficiently 
competent in understanding high-hazard risk management and have undertaken appropriate 
training on the subject. Relevant Board members and senior managers have applied the 
OECD self-assessment questionnaire and have implemented a suitable programme to 
address any shortfalls. There are high standards of high-hazard controls and there has been 
a sustained period without a high potential incident. The organisation displays constant 
vigilance without complacency. The organisation is committed to continuous improvement in 
managing high-hazard risks in their business and sector. Employees demonstrate the 
organisation’s core values.  

 

Reproduced from www.humanfactors101.com/topics/safety-leadership/  

For further information on Safety Leadership and other key Human Factors topics, 

please visit humanfactors101.com 


